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“Being defeated is often a temporary condition. Giving up is what makes it 

permanent.” Author unknown 

 

Primary Results 

Governor:  Scott Walker 

Lt Gov:  Rebecca Kleefisch 

AG:  Brad Schimel 

Treasurer:  Travis Hartwig 

Secretary of State:  Jay Schroeder 

U.S. Senate:  Leah Vukmir 

1st CD:  Bryan Steil 

Steve Nass, Amy Loudenbeck, Tyler August, 

Cody Horlacher, Kurt Picknell, and Kristy Secord 

all made it through the primary as well. 

Thank you to everyone who worked so hard!  

Thank you to all of the candidates who ran a 

clean race and offered their talents to the 

betterment of our county, state, and country. 

On to November 6th as one team. 

Thank You! 

It was an incredible August. 

Grace Hirte, Cheryl Grolle, Jerry and Laurie 

Johnson, Noah Strohm, Jacob Strohm, Ted and 

Alice Preiser, John Schmidt, Joe Rezek, Steve 

Nass,  and Amy Loudenbeck were a fantastic 

help at our booth at the Ellkhorn Corn and Brat 

Fest. 

Noah and Jacob Strohm were a huge addition 

to helping with lit drops and doing doors.  

Our Roadside Rallies once again received more  

thumbs up than one bird salutes.  Thank you so 

much to Dave Sterken and his team in Darien; 

Joe Rezek, Larry and Nancy Nau, and Seth 

Schmidt in Delevan; Alice and Ted Preiser, Pam 

Hartwig, and Trudy Schulz in East Troy: Barb 

Braden in Lake Geneva; Laurie and  Jerry 

Johnson, and Mike Strohm in Lyons. You all are 

AWESOME! 

New members Don and Margret Wiskowski 

have been absolutely outstanding with doing 

doors, phone calls and staffing the EH. Thank 

You. 

Thank you to Jerry and Laurie Johnson, Margret 

Wiskowski, and Joe Rezek for calling our 

members on primary eve and reminding them 

to vote.  

Hispanic Outreach 

We were able to run 3 separate ads in El 

Tiempo newspaper, all in Spanish leading up to 

the August 14th primary. 

One of our Hispanic outreach contacts posted 

our Spanish ads on Facebook and at the time of 

this printing we understand there were not less 

than 3 shares of that post. Our perception is 

that is huge progress! 

We were also told by a representative from 

RPW that we were the only county that had 

such an outreach effort in the entire state. 

mailto:info@walworthgop.com
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Fall Fest 

Fall Fest is on September 29th from 1pm – 4pm 

at Brightonwoods Orchard.  

Confirmed speakers include Speaker Paul Ryan, 

former RNC Chairman Reince Preibus, and RPW 

Chairman Brad Courtney. 

Get tickets at www.1stDistrictGOPWI.com. We 

will have availability at our Sept 6th meeting to help 

people register for Fall Fest.  

September Pints and Politics 

Will be a UW Whitewater CR welcome back 

event on September 20th, 6:30pm at 

Willowbrook Golf Course, N9035 WI 89, 

Whitewater, WI. 

Special invited guests: Governor Walker, Lt 

Governor Kleefisch, Senator Leah Vukmir 

(Unable to attend), congressional candidate Bryan 

Steil, AG Brad Schimel (confirmed), Secretary of 

State candidate Jay Schroeder (Confirmed), State 

Treasurer candidate Travis Hartwig (confirmed) 

and all of our local, county, and state electeds. 

WALCO FAIR August 29 – Sept 3rd 

Thank you to everyone who answered the call.    

We decorate on August 28th at 1pm.  

So far the Response has been fantastic. 

We need more help on: 

Friday, Aug 31  – 1pm – 5pm (2 people) 

Sunday, Sept 2 –  9am – 1pm (1-2 people) 

                                 1pm – 5pm (2-3 people) 

                                 5pm – 9pm (2 people) 

Monday, Sept 3 - 9am – 1pm (1-2 people) 

                                 1pm – 5pm (3 people) 

                                 5pm – 8pm (4 people) 

 

Election Headquarters (EH) 

Our Election Headquarters (EH) is located in the 

historic Elkhorn Independent building at 11 W. 

Walworth in downtown Elkhorn.  

 Our hours are: 

Monday, Wed, & Friday:   11:00am – 2:00pm                                                

Saturday:   9:00am – 2:00pm 

Sundays and holidays:   Closed 

The number is (262) 723-RPWC (7792). 

Coming Events: 

August 25th: 8:00am Fair tent floor build 

WALCO FAIR:  Aug 29 – Sept 3rd please volunteer to 

help staff the tent. 

September 6th: Members Meeting 6pm at EH 

Distribution of funds to campaigns to be approved. 

September 8th & 9th: Darien CornFest booth. 

September 9th:  Darien Corn Fest parade 

September 20th: 6:30pm Pints & Politics C.R. 

Welcome  back 

September 29th: 08:00 am Exec at EH 

September 29th:  Fall Fest  

October 4th:  6:00pm Membership @ EH. 

 Finalize GOTV effort and coordination. 

October 18th: 6:30pm Pints & Politics 

October 20th: Elkhorn Oktoberfest & GOTV 

October  27th: 08:00 EXEC & GOTV 

November 1st: Members Meeting (GOTV) 

November 3rd: 10:00 – 4:00pm Massive doors 

& Telephones effort 

VOTE NOVEMBER 6TH! 

November 15h:  6:30pm  Pints & Politics 

December 6th:  6:oopm Members Meeting 

DECEMBER NO PINTS & POLITICS 

To help with any of the events you can call 

(262)723-RPWC (7792) or email us at 

info@walworthgop.com 

http://www.1stdistrictgopwi.com/
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Chairman’s Closing Comments 

On August 15th I had the privilege of attending 

the Racine County GOP Pints and Politics held 

at the Reef Point Brew Haus at the Racine 

Harbor.  Very well done Lisa Bell Racine County 

GOP Chair! 

During the event the Racine County Executive 

Mr. Jonathan Delagrave and Mount Pleasant 

Village President David DeGroot presented 

information on Foxconn and answered 

questions. 

I am in awe as to how big this Foxconn thing is 

going to be for Wisconsin. 

The very first thing I need to clear up is there 

are absolutely no corporate give a ways by the 

state.  

Foxconn MUST reach and complete a series of 

set milestones. As each milestone is met then 

and only then does Foxconn receive a tax 

incentive. NOT a single penny is coming out of 

taxpayers’ pockets or the state’s budget and 

going into Foxconn’s coffers - it’s all 

incremental tax incentives. 

Projections are that Foxconn will bring in over 

$13 BILLION into the state’s economy and hire 

over 13,000 employees.  It is projected those 

jobs with benefits will average $27 - $28 an 

hour starting wages. 

By 2020 it is anticipated the Foxconn facility will 

be about 3-5 million square feet and by 2024, 

18-22 million square feet. 

70% of the Foxconn employees must come 

from Wisconsin of which 45% must be from 

Racine County. 

Foxconn, Racine Unified School District, and 

Gateway Technical College are closely 

coordinating on the specific educational and 

training Foxconn will need to fulfill its 

manufacturing needs with Wisconsinites. 

The group was told that Foxconn will result in 

no tax increases in the village or county. They 

anticipate property values to increase and as 

that occurs the county and village will evaluate 

the mill rates and overall property taxes. 

NOTE: Personally I suspect many parts of 

WALCO will become bedroom communities and 

our property values may go up. Maybe now is 

the time to start talking to our own local 

elected officials.  

Foxconn for each acre of wetland used will 

replace it with 2 acres. Both the executive and 

president were adamant that Foxconn is 

incredibly environmentally friendly and will 

abide by or exceed EPA and Wisconsin DNR 

standards voluntarily. 

One of the questions was in regards to water 

from Lake Michigan use.  According to the 

executive and president, if I heard them 

correctly, Foxconn will use less water from Lake 

Michigan than all of the breweries combined 

back in the heyday of brewing in Milwaukee.   

Foxconn is going to be huge for us. Any 

candidate for office who says they will shut 

down Foxconn or it’s a corporate give-away, I 

believe is very mistaken and uninformed. 

God Bless and please VOTE November 6th. 

Chris Goebel 


